
Home Group- Anne Hardman and Carole Fowkes-2023-24 
 

We continue to be a group of some 10 members. Part way through the year we were 
sad to lose Elaine and Dick Phillips who have moved to the Brighton area to be 

nearer family. Their contributions are greatly missed. 
 During the year we decided, as a group, to move our fortnightly meeting time from 
Monday afternoon to Wednesday 2.30 -4pm. We normally meet at Anne and David’s 

house but on occasions Rob and Sharyn Walker have hosted a meeting if the usual 
hosts are not available.  

A variety of resources have been explored over the year. Using study booklets we 
have been challenged as we looked at a thought provoking area namely  ‘Angels’ 
Not only did it stretch us in a variety of ways but at the end we felt we had gained a 

great deal. Over the last few months we have been studying the Apostles Creed, 
again with the help of study booklets 

We share readings, prayers and leadership amongst the group and all of us have to 
do a bit of preparation prior to the meeting but there is always time at the start and  
end for some catching up and some supportive fellowship.  

Twice a year we have a social occasion normally at Christmas/ New Year and in the 
summer prior to our August break. 

As we have lost Elaine and Dick there is room two additional members. If any one 
would like to join our very welcoming group please contact Anne, Carole or David.   
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